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SAINT MARY’S CATHOLIC CHURCH 

IN THE “CITY OF THE HILLS” 

CORNER OF WALNUT AND ELM STREETS, ONEONTA, NEW YORK 

WWW.STMARYSONEONTA.ORG—607.432.3920 

FACEBOOK.COM/STMARYSONEONTA 

T
h

e
 
M

i
s
s
i
o

n
 
S

t
a
t
e
m

e
n

t
 
o

f
 
S

a
i
n

t
 
 
M

a
r
y

’
s
 
P

a
r
i
s
h

 

Welcome... 

From wherever you have traveled or have been 

led on your spiritual journey, we, the Catholic 

community of Oneonta, are glad that you are 

among us. We invite you make yourself at home 

and consider joining in our Christian way of 

life, worship and service. 

 

Students of Hartwick and SUNY Oneonta, 

welcome! We encourage you to participate and 

volunteer in all liturgical and service  

ministries while you are among us 

We are home to... 

♦ Saint Mary’s / Newman Catholic Community 

♦ Boy Scouts of America—Troup 23 

♦ Knights of Columbus—Council 4989 

Eucharistic Liturgy... 

Sunday—The Lord’s Day: 10:30am 

Saturday—Vigil: 5:00pm 

Weekdays: Mon, Tues & Fri: 9:00am 

Holy Days: 12:10pm & 7:00pm 

Headlines… 

Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God 

January 1, 2019 

Mass: 10:00 am 

 

First Saturday Devotion 

January 5, 2019 

9:00 am in the Daily Mass Chapel 



ST. MARY’S CHURCH, ONEONTA 

Women’s 

2019 

Time to mark your new calendar and reserve the week�

end of May 3�5, 2019 for our annual retreat at the 

Dominican Retreat & Conference Center in Niskayuna, NY.�

Sr. Marilyn Vassallo, CSJ will lead us in a considera(on of 

Gala(ans 5�6b "The only� thing that counts is faith 

expressing itself through love." Flyers (pink) are available 

in the carousel in the gathering area of the church.�

Ques(ons? Call Helen (607) 286�70080, �

Barbara (607) 432�5509 or Mar(e (607) 432�2852�

PASTORAL	CARE	MINISTRY	PRESENTATION	�

�

Please	join	us	on	Saturday,	January	12,	2019	for	a	

FREE	 presentation	 entitled	 “Ministering	 in	 Times	

of	 Spiritual	 Distress”	 which	 will	 be	 held	 from	

9:00	 a.m.	 to	 Noon	 at	 the	 Pastoral	 Center,	 40	 N.	

Main	 Ave.,	 Albany	 AND	 will	 be	 broadcast	 to	 the	

following	six	videoconferencing	sites	for	viewing:�

♦ Our	Lady	of	the	Annunciation/Queensbury� �

♦ St.	Edward’s/Clifton	Park�

♦ St.	Francis	de	Sales/Herkimer� � � �

♦ St.	Patrick’s/Catskill�

♦ St.	Mary’s/Oneonta� � � �

♦ St.	Henry’s/Averill	Park	�

�

The	 crisis	 of	 our	 time	 has	 left	 so	many	 people	 in	

spiritual	 distress.	 	 In	 pastoral	ministry,	 sadly,	 we	

often	 encounter	 such	 people.	 	 Please	 join	 Father	

Joseph	Mali	and	Sister	Kitty	Hanley	as	they	explore	

this	 topic	 and	 how	 not	 to	 lose	 sight	 of	 the	

“treasures”	in	darkness.	�

�

To	register	for	this	free	presentation	or	for	

additional	information:							https://www.rcda.org/

of8ices/pastoral�care�ministry/ministering�times�

spiritual�distress	or	email	Maria	Schollenberger	at	

Maria.Schollenberger@rcda.org	or	call	her	in	

Pastoral	Care	Ministry	at	(518)	641�6818.	All	faith	

traditions	welcome.		�

NEW PARISHIONER REGISTRATION PACKETS 

Are you new to St. Mary’s Church? Registration and 

information packets for new parishioners can be found in 

the brochure carousel in the back of the church. We 

encourage  you to visit our website, stmarysoneonta.org to 

explore the variety of parish ministries, celebrations and 

opportunities for prayer offered to support you spiritually as 

fellow disciples of Christ. We are happy to welcome you to 

our community and hope you will make St. Mary’s your 

spiritual home.   

GIVING TREE A SUCCESS! 

Our most heartfelt thanks to everyone who participated in 

this year's Giving Tree. The generous people of Saint 

Mary's provided Christmas gifts for the residents of Fox 

Nursing Home, Chestnut Park, Hampshire House and 

Robymwood. Every tag taken from the tree was returned 

with a gift and very few tags were left behind.  

Deepest gratitude goes to the coordinating Team: Joanne 

Johnston, Pat Murphy, Beth Sienkiewicz  and Sallyann 

Lamanna, who worked tirelessly to make this a success!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Peace Prayer of St. Francis of Assisi 

Lord, make me an instrument of Thy peace; 

Where there is hatred, let me sow charity; 

Where there is injury, pardon; 

Where there is error, the truth; 

Where there is doubt, the faith; 

Where there is despair, hope; 

Where there is darkness, light; and 

Where there is sadness, joy. 

O, Divine Master, 

Grant that I may not so much seek to be consoled, as to 

console; 

To be understood as to understand; 

To be loved as to love; 

For it is in giving that we receive; 

It is in pardoning that we are pardoned; 

And it is in dying to ourselves that we are born to eternal 

life. Amen.  

January 1 



HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS , MARY AND JOSEPH 

Councils and Committees 

 

Trustees 

Donald Lamanna, Michelle Eastman 

 

Pastoral Council 

Barbara Church, Jack Holstead, Karen Adolfsen, Timothy 

Catella, Annette Hammond, Daniel Johnston, Gino Moli-

nari, Fred Ploutz, Lou Shields, Michelle Murdock, Barb 

Erbe and John Brosnan.  

 

Finance Council 

Paul Patterson, Martie Meadows,  

Michael Parrella,  Grace Ts’ao 

 

Cemetery Board 

Les Grummons, Patrick Colone, Lou Shields, Jim Broe,  

Martha Delello, Grace Kent 

 

Building and Grounds 

Thomas Rowe, Fred Ploutz, Thomas Collier,  

Terry Morley 

Societies 

 

Rosary Society 

A spiritual and social organization for Catholic women. For 

information contact Mary Southern 435-6255 or Mary Ann 

Hartmann 226-1785  

 

Knights of Columbus 

The Knights is a spiritual and social organization for 

Catholic men.  See www.kofc.org. 

For local information contact Council 4989 

Andrew Capra, Grand Knight: 607.432.6366 

 

Our Devotional Life 

 

First Saturday Devotions 

As requested by Our Lady of Fatima, held 9 a.m.  

in the Daily Mass Chapel on the 1st Saturday of  

every month. 

 

Tuesdays of Prayer 

5:30 pm Reconciliation; 7:00 pm Prayer in the  

style of Taize On select Tuesdays of the month.  

Check the bulletin or Website Calendar for  

upcoming dates. 

 

Our Sacramental Life 

Sacrament of the Eucharist 

The Lord’s Day (Sunday) 

10:30am; Saturday Vigil: 5:00pm  

 

Weekdays, usually Monday , Tuesday & Friday: 9:00am 

Please check the Mass Intentions in this bulletin for this 

week’s schedule 

Holy Days as announced in the bulletin. 

 

Sacrament of Baptism 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 

Adult baptism is the norm for initiation into the Catholic 

Faith.  This is accomplished through a process of inquiry, 

prayer, instruction and introduction to the Christian Life.  

Please see Fr. David and/or Mel Sperti in regard to begin-

ning the process. 

Infant Baptism 

The Church continues to baptize infants, entrusting their 

growth in prayer and formation in the faith to parents.  

Parents who wish to seek Baptism for their children 

should contact a parish priest. 

 

Reception into Communion  

Baptized Christians from other denominations who desire 

to come into communion with the Catholic Church do so 

through a process of inquiry, prayer and preparation for 

reception and the Sacraments of Confirmation and Holy 

Eucharist.  Please see Fr. David and/or Kate Johnston in 

regard to beginning the process. 

 

Sacrament of Confirmation 

Usually celebrated  at the 10

th

 grade level through participa-

tion in the Faith Formation process of the parish. Anyone 

who has not received the gifts of the Holy Spirit and desires 

to receive the Sacrament should make their request to Fr. 

David and/or Kate Johnston at 432-3920  

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

• Offered during Tuesdays of Prayer from 5:00 –6:30pm 

• By appointment 

• Seasonal Communal Celebrations 

 

Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick 

The Sacrament should be requested for anyone who is seri-

ously sick in the hospital, healthcare facility or home.  Vol-

unteers visit Fox Hospital, Fox Nursing Home, Chestnut 

Park Nursing and Rehabilitation, Robynwood Adult Home, 

and Hampshire House weekly. If you have family members 

in another area facility please notify the parish office. 

 

Sacrament of Holy Orders and Religious Life 

Priesthood: www.albanyvocations.org 

Diaconate: www.rcda.org/Offices/deacons 

Religious Life: www.albanyvocations.org 

 

Sacrament of Marriage 

Please contact a parish priest 6 months to a year prior to the 

proposed date of marriage. Please make no other wedding 

arrangements until initial contact is made. 



DECEMBER 30, 2018 

Stewardship Report 

Our total Parish Budget for the year………….$688,359.00 

Less projected Other Income…………………$314,259.00 

(this includes investment income, grants, other donations) 

Amount needed from collections (annually)….$374,100.00 

Needed from the collection weekly……………...$7,194.00 

 

Stewardship:   

Collection for December 22 & 23, 2018 will be published 

in next weekend’s bulletin. 

 

Bishop’s Appeal: 

Our Assessment………………...........................$99,816.00 

To date we have received 151 gifts totaling……$46,101.67 

Prayer corner….. 

♦ We ask that you remember in your prayers the 

following persons who are ill: Mary Logan, Carol 

Moonen, Sharon Wilsey O’Donnell, Irene Sosnowski, 

Peter Marchione, Sam Nader, Joseph Vagliardo, 

John Vagliardo, Paula Hickey,  Madeline Seger, 

Robert Kitts and Linda Burch. 

 

♦ We pray for the men and women of our parish and 

community who are serving in the military. 

♦ We remember in prayer all priests of the Albany 

Diocese. 

♦ Let us remember those who have died, especially the 

members of our families and parish community. 

 

(Names will remain on the prayer list for four weeks, and 

then removed unless notified by family-thank you) 

29 December 2018  – 6 January 2019 

 

SATURDAY   29 December 2018 

5:00 pm Louis Colone by Family 

   Anniversary Remembrance 

  Jennifer Washburn Beckwith by 

   Dennis & Dolores Noonan 

  Michael Genzardi by Marion Butts 

  Diz LaMonica by Jo-Ann LaMonica 

   6th Anniversary Remembrance 

 

SUNDAY         30 December 2018 

10:30 am John & Raffaela Gallucci by Aida Gallucci 

   & Family 

  Michael Mongillo by Ph. Washburn 

  Theresa Como by Joe & Josephine Grigoli 

 

MONDAY 31 December 2018 

9:00 am Nicholas Barberio by Kathleen Grygiel 

 

TUESDAY 1 January 2019 

10:00 am  Pro Populo  

 

FRIDAY 4 January 2019 

9:00 am for the special intentions of Jean Fleck by 

   Barbara Farrell 

  Bonnie Garrity by John & Grace Allidi 

   Birthday Remembrance 

 

SATURDAY 5 January 2019 

5:00 pm Pro Populo 

 

SUNDAY 6 January 2019 

10:30 am Pro Populo (for the people) 

 

Pastoral Staff 

Rev. David Wm. Mickiewicz, Pastor 

Kathleen Neuer, Administration 

Diane DeDominicis & Sandi Milavec  

Administrative Assistants 

Donald Embling, Music 

Carmel Ann Sperti, Pastoral Care 

Linda Burns, Food Ministry Coordinator 

Kate Johnston, Faith Formation Coordinator 

Julia Baxter, Elementary Faith Formation 

Bridgette Shepardson, Y outh Ministry 

Gary DuBois, Head of Buildings & Grounds 

FIRST SATURDAY DEVOTIONS... 

..are held on the first Saturday of every month in the 

Daily Mass Chapel at 9:00 am.  

Can you imagine Jesus coming to someone’s home 

accompanied by His beloved Mother and being welcomed 

with open arms and warm hospitality, while his Mother was 

left standing at the entrance ignored?  How would that 

make Jesus feel?  Isn’t that what we do when we welcome 

Jesus into our lives but show indifference towards the 

Mother Jesus loves so much that He requested a worldwide 

devotion in her 

honor (the First 

Saturday Devotion).  

Think about it!   



HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS, MARY AND JOSEPH 

CONSOLE ONE ANOTHER… 

     

St. Mary’s Consolation/Bereavement Group meets �

in the Rectory at 10:00 AM on�

 January 17, February 21�

Join us as we share our Joys, �

Sorrows and Memories�

Need an evening group? �

Contact Mel at 432�3920 or �

carmelannsperti@yahoo.com �

and we will get one started!�

Catholic Social Teaching:  Solidarity - 

Throughout scripture, God calls us to act with 

hospitality when welcoming the stranger.  In 

fact, Jesus himself was born away from his 

home and depended on the hospitality of 

strangers. During the Advent season we reflect 

on the journey of the Holy Family through 

foreign lands to Bethlehem and now more than 

ever we must stand with immigrant families. 

                                                                                                                             

Fact:  Since mid-October, caravans of 

migrants have been traveling north from 

Central America through Mexico. The group 

includes people of all ages, including families 

and children – many of whom are escaping 

violence and poverty and seeking asylum in the 

U.S. and Mexico. 

 

TAKE ACTION FOR JUSTICE:  Help create 

a world where immigrants, refugees, migrants, 

and people on the move are treated with 

dignity and respect.  Make an effort to get to 

know someone who has come to your 

community from another culture.  Listen to 

their story, walk in their shoes and offer them 

opportunity, welcome and belonging. 

�

Scou�ng News�

During the month of November Pack 91 

& Troop 23 of Oneonta donated over 

3,000 items to St. Mary's Food Pantry for 

Scou(ng for Food. In December we will 

be providing community service as Bell Ringer's at 

Walmart for the Salva(on Army December 15th 10am�

4pm and Saturday's Bread to assist St. Mary's on 

December 29th. We will be having a lock�in fun night at 

our Parish Center December 27th�December 28th. January 

12, 2019 our Scout Troop will be part of the opening 

ceremony for the Binghamton Devils Hockey Game as we 

will be part of the Flag presenta(on before the game. We 

now have 12 Life Scouts who are looking for eagle Scout 

projects and if you have any ideas they will be greatly 

appreciated. If you are in need of assistance or have some 

community services for our Scouts, please contact David 

Flynn 437�8424 or dflynn8@stny.rr.ocom�

2019 MARCH FOR LIFE 

JANUARY 18, 2019 

Buses are  currently being organized by parishioners from 

several local parishes to attend the 2019 March for Life and 

Youth Rally in Washington D.C. A bus leaving Oneonta on 

the evening of January 17 will travel to Sidney and 

Hancock before heading to Washington D.C. Anyone 

interested in participating in the March for Life is invited to 

contact Gene Walsh at 607-563-3400 for more information. 

An additional bus has been organized in the Stamford area. 

Please contact Sacred Heart Parish in Stamford at 607-652-

7170 for more information. 

DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. 

2 0 1 9  B I R T H D A Y  C E L E B R A T I O N 

Sunday, January 20, 2019 – 2 to 4 pm 

TT E M P L EE M P L E   BB E T HE T H   EE LL   

 

 

83 Chestnut Street, Oneonta  

        Open & Free to All!     Birthday Cake!    

Music!    Song!   Refreshments! 

Sponsored by the Oneonta Area Branch 

of  the NAACP  

“Injustice any-

where is a 

threat to justice 

everywhere…” 

-MLK 


